

All-City Band Society
P.O. Box 33014
Whitehorse, YT
Y1A 5Y5
allcityband@yesnet.yk.ca
www.allcityband.com

Board Meeting Minutes 9 April 2017

Present: Keith T, Kim F, Jennifer O, Tristan F, Jaime M, Barbara C, Rhonda H, Bill B, David M, Tara C, Adam C, Sonia W, Sandy W.

Regrets: Paul K.

- 1. **May concert** May 1st, 7:00pm at the Yukon Arts Centre. Posters have been handed out. The brass band will be playing in the lobby before the concert.
- 2. **Easter Purdy's** \$9446 in orders, \$5750 last year. Highest sale for our Easter campaign to date.
- 3. **Whistler Trip** One chaperone has an injury but still intends on travelling. Rhonda has agreed to be used as a backup in needed. April 25th rehearsal will just be for those going on the trip.
- 4. Retreat Good group of students in attendance. They enjoyed the sessions and learned a lot of new songs. The food expense was higher than budgeted so we had to forgo paying the mentors in order to balance out.
- 5. Jazz Band trip Overall the trip went well and was well organized. Performances were done at schools in Carcross, Teslin and Watson Lake. The community concert in Teslin wasn't well attended (4 people). The community concert in Watson Lake was in a really nice venue but also wasn't well attended (14 people).

- 6. **Dessert & Dance** \$5865 profit, 165 tickets out. This is the highest profiting Dessert and Dance to date. Will continue to encourage those travelling on the trip to have some part in the event.
- 7. **Rotary Music Festival** Juniors perform on April 28th and the Senior and Jazz bands perform on the April 27th. The clinic and showcase concert (Seniors) will be held on April 29th. Allen Matheson is the adjudicator.
- 8. **Next meeting** May 28th at 4:30pm at Rhonda's house in Crestview. Meeting will be followed by a potluck BBQ.

9. Other

- One student paid for her trip in cash and would like a refund for the portion that she ended up fundraising for. No issues from the board.
- Raven Recycling netted \$248 this year.
- Sonia brought up the possibility of recording a CD for various uses.
- Since February, Keith and Tristan have been working on recruiting new students for next year. They already have many students showing interest.
- Student Executive is hard to co-ordinate between the 2 schools. We need to figure out a way to reform the group for next year. We also need to ensure that "Drivers" is added to the volunteer duties for next year's sign-up sheet.

Meeting adjourned at 12:15pm